


              
             Docket No.  3182-23 

                                          7731-22 
                                          7599-21 
 

 2 

Unfortunately, the documents related to your administrative separation are not in your official 
military personnel file (OMPF).  In this regard, the Board relies on a presumption of regularity to 
support the official actions of public officers and, in the absence of substantial evidence to the 
contrary (as is the case at present), will presume that they have properly discharged their official 
duties.  Your Certificate of Release or Discharge from Active Duty (DD Form 214), reveals that 
you were separated from the Navy on 11 April 1994 with an Other Than Honorable (OTH) 
characterization of service, your narrative reason for separation is “In Lieu of Trial by Court 
Martial,” your separation code is “KFS,” and your reenlistment code is “RE-4.” 
 
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the 
interests of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Kurta, Hagel, and Wilkie 
Memos.  These included, but were not limited to, your desire to upgrade your characterization of 
service and your contentions that you incurred PTSD from a traumatic event while you were 
stationed aboard when an O2 generator blew up and filled the air 
with caustic soda.  For purpose of clemency and equity consideration, the Board noted you 
provided a personal statement and a letter from  

. 
 
Based on your assertions that you incurred PTSD during military service, which might have 
mitigated the circumstances of your separation from service, a qualified mental health 
professional reviewed your request for correction to your record and provided the Board with an 
AO.  The AO stated in pertinent part: 
 

There is no evidence that he was diagnosed with a mental health condition in 
military service.  He denied experiencing mental health symptoms during his 
separation physical.  Post-service, a civilian psychiatrist has diagnosed PTSD that 
is temporally remote to military service and attributed to his service.  Unfortunately, 
there is insufficient information regarding the Petitioner’s misconduct to attribute 
his misconduct to PTSD symptoms of irritability or avoidance.  While substance 
use can be a maladaptive coping strategy, there is no indication that his misconduct 
was due to substance use.  Additional records (e.g., post-service mental health 
records describing the Petitioner’s diagnosis, symptoms, and their specific link to 
his misconduct) may aid in altering the opinion. 

 
The AO conclude, “it is my clinical opinion there is post-service evidence from a civilian 
psychiatrist of a diagnosis of PTSD attributed to military service.  There is insufficient evidence 
to attribute his misconduct to PTSD.” 
 
After thorough review, the Board concluded these potentially mitigating factors were insufficient 
to warrant relief.  Specifically, the Board determined that your misconduct, as evidenced by your 
NJPs and discharge in lieu of trial by court-martial, outweighed these mitigating factors.  In 
making this finding, the Board considered the seriousness of your misconduct and found that 
your conduct showed a complete disregard for military authority and regulations.  Additionally, 
the Board concurred with the AO that there is insufficient evidence to attribute your misconduct 






